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1. Background

At the IARU Region 3 Conference held in Bandung, Indonesia in 1991, ”PAR (Promotion of Amateur Radio)” was adopted to promote and support amateur radio activities in the countries and/or societies in Asia and Pacific region, and JARL became the Convener/Coordinator.

JARL appointed the Director of JARL, Mr. Inami, JA6AV for this task.

To further advance its projects, “STARS***”, an abbreviation for “Support of The Amateur Radio Service in Region 3”, was formed at the 9th Conference held in Singapore in 1994.

When Mr. Inami retired JARL directorship, JARL appointed me as the Chairman.
The number of this task force member was 6 when PAR started, but we have 9 members now.
This task force had sent several kinds of amateur radio books such as “ARRL Amateur Radio Handbook” and amateur transceivers to the societies they wanted to receive those goods.
Those goods were donated by JARL, NZART and WIA.
2. Activities in Year 2009-2012
At the opportunity of IARU Region 3 Conference in Christchurch, New Zealand, in October 2009, STARS*** committee discussed its action plan for 2009-2012. There were several ideas including invitation of a key person to HAM Radio event, surveillance of suitable candidate countries for amateur radio promotion, DX-pedition by volunteers to a country combined with amateur radio tutorials to local people and Amateur Radio Administration Course in Laos.
The committee sent out a query to candidate countries such as Bhutan, Myanmar, Nepal, Cambodia, Laos and Maldives. As a result the committee received only one response from Ministry of Posts and Telecommunications of Lao PDR and they would like to take the opportunity and send a person to Japan for observation and discussion on amateur radio.
The committee decided to accept the application of Lao PDR and invited a staff of Ministry of Posts and Telecommunications to Kansai HAM Festival at Osaka, in July 2012 in cooperation with JARL.

The staff came to Japan was Ms. Phakasoum, Deputy Director of Radio Frequency Spectrum Management Division. She is responsible for licensing of all radio stations for communications and currently working on the regulations for amateur radio in her country.

She had meetings with JARL on the amateur radio in Japan, with the officers of Ministry of Internal affairs and Communications, Japan, on the regulations of amateur radio. Then, she visited Kansai HAM Festival to observe amateur radio activities.
She left Japan with a lot of materials on amateur radio regulations, amateur radio emergency communications and introduction to amateur radio.

The committee believes that she has learned a lot about amateur radio and her experience in Japan should help her setting the regulations for amateur radio in her country.

3. Future Activities in Year 2012-2015
The committee considers that IARU Region 3 STARS*** can provide further assistance to amateur radio in Lao PDR through the connection established this year.

Actual activities in Year 2012-2015 are to be discussed at the opportunity of the 15th IARU Region 3 Conference.
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